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ENFORCEMENT CONSULTANT REPORT ON MEMBERSHIP APPOINTMENTS AND 

COUNCIL OPERATING PROCEDURES 
 
The Enforcement Consultants (EC) would like to advise the Council that Bob Puccinelli was 
elected Chairman of the Enforcement Consultants for a two-year term, effective immediately 
through September 30, 2018.  
 
The EC also requests Council Operating Procedures (COP), specifically COP 5, be amended to 
divide the EC Vice Chair position between Coast Guard Districts 11 and 13.  COP 5 currently 
reads:  "The Vice Chair's position will be permanently filled by the U.S. Coast Guard 
representative from the 13th District."  We recommend this be amended to read:  "There will 
generally be two vice-chair seats (co-vice chairs), permanently filled by U.S. Coast Guard 
representatives on the EC, one from the 13th District and one from the 11th District."  Having Co-
Vice Chairs provides flexibility in EC leadership and enhances Coast Guard enforcement 
representation throughout the entire Pacific Council area of responsibility.  
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